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A New Chapter 
for John XXIII 
Montessori 
Children’s Center

In grateful memory of one of our 
greatest supporters—a kind and 
generous man with the heart of 
a child—we have inaugurated a 
permanent financial aid fund: The Chris 
N. Cuddeback Memorial Fund. We 
hope you will be inspired to further 
this important work that Chris loved 
with a substantial one-time or monthly 
donation to this memorial fund for the 
children.

And if you act soon, your gift will be 
matched dollar 
for dollar due 
to a generous 
matching grant 
from Chris’s wife, 
Carol. 

John XXIII Montessori Center, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) 
equal opportunity program which admits students 
of any race, color, national and ethnic origin and 
does not discriminate in the administration of its 
admissions, scholarships, employment or general 
policies.

Come & See Us!

You are invited 
to visit the thoughtfully prepared 

and integrated Montessori and 

catechetical environments at our 

beautiful White Oaks Farm campus! 

Brimming with possibilities, our 

expanded facility has the potential to  

help us more fully realize our mission 

to provide for the spiritual, academic, 

physical, emotional and social 

development of each child we serve. 

If you cannot visit in person, please 

visit us online at john23mcc.org to 

learn more. 

John XXIII Montessori 
Children’s Center

Making excellent Catholic Montessori 
education available to our community.

John XXIII Montessori Children’s Center
1401 Linden Street, Front Royal, VA 22630

540-631-0900 | www.john23mcc.org

Please tear-off and mail to:
Chris N. Cuddeback Memorial Fund, 

c/o John XXIII Montessori Children’s Center
1401 Linden Street, Front Royal, VA 22630 

You may also make a donation online at 
john23mcc.org/support/#scholarship

Donations to the Chris N. Cuddeback 
Memorial Fund are 100% tax-deductible. 

donation form

My monthly pledge: 
 $25
 $50
 $100
 $200
 Other: _____

 I cannot make a monthly commitment 
at this time, but please accept my 
one-time donation of $__________ 

 Check enclosed - please make 
payable to John XXIII Montessori 
Children’s Center

 Please bill my:

Monthly or One-time?

Billing:

__Visa    __MasterCard   __Other
Name on Card: ______________________
Card #: _____________________________
Expiration: __________________________
CV Code: ___________________________
Phone Number: _____________________
Signature: __________________________



Toward a new home
Chris and his wife, Carol, began John XXIII’s building fund in 2009. Their gift launched our 
search for a new home; one that would offer a rich environment for prayer and academic 
progress; one that would nurture the needs of the whole child—spiritual, physical, emotional, 
and social. Chris’ dream and our dream became a reality with the move to White Oaks Farm 
in 2015.

Our new farm location provides numerous additional opportunities for families and children, 
and we are growing as a result! Yet we would like these opportunities to be available to 
all families seeking the formative experiences at John XXIII for their children, regardless of 
financial means. 

Since 2010, more than $25,000 has been awarded each year to families in need of 
financial assistance. These funds have been raised through our popular spring fundraiser, 
SlowFoodVastWine™. Yet as our enrollment and prospects continue to grow, we clearly 
see the need for a fund to secure opportunities for families who would benefit from all the 
Center has to offer.

Our Board of Directors has set before us the challenge of meeting the needs of every 
applicant family with financial limitations, while offering the highest quality education 
possible. We invite you to join us in meeting this challenge.

For the greater part of his adult life, Chris 
Cuddeback worked to support and promote 

authentically Catholic education. 

He served on the Board of Mt. De Sales 
Academy in Baltimore and Christendom 

College in Front Royal, VA. His appreciation 
for the Montessori method and philosophy, 

which is based on a fully Catholic vision of the 
human person, spanned over 40 years. 

A frequent visitor at John XXIII Center, Chris 
delighted to share in Grandparent Days, 

Open Houses, and joyful presentations by the 
children of their projects and reports. 

He knew how to encourage the innate gifts of 
each person he met, young and old.

A Montessori Educator at Heart

John XXIII at White Oaks Farm

Chris believed deeply in the 

priceless opportunities for spiritual 

and academic growth the Center 

provides to the community. 

When speaking to founding Board 

members of the possibilities 

presented by John XXIII’s growth 

and programs, Chris gave advice and 

encouragement, making a pledge 

of both financial and heart-felt 

support: “This community needs this 

program,” he said. “And I want to 

support this work!”

John XXIII Montessori Center, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) equal 
opportunity program which admits students of any race, 

color, national and ethnic origin and does not discriminate 
in the administration of its admissions, scholarships, 

employment or general policies.

If you share this vision and would 
like to support this work, please 

send in this tear-off with your 100% 
tax-deductible donation.

We thank you for your support!


